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THE YEAR 2019 is now behind us.  Sue and I look back with thankfulness at God’s graciousness and provision

for His blessings to us as individuals, as a couple, as a family and as a ministry.  Since our last update, I was able

to participate with our OAC branch directors from around the country as we gathered for a conference week up in

Maine. I was also able to conduct some gospel presentations using science demonstrations and started working on

preparing for a host of year­end tasks needing attention to keep our OAC administration current and ready for the

new year. 

NOW THAT THE NEW YEAR is here, we look forward to what God has in store. In addition to the ongoing

monthly outreach, administration and family events planned are the following special dates on the calendar that

will keep us busy in the ministry to which God has entrusted us. These upcoming ministry highlights include:

* A spring break outreach team from Liberty University which our mission will be leading again this coming 

March;

* I will be preparing agenda and related items for our mission’s national board of directors’ meeting conference 

in April which will take place in the Philadelphia area;

* Our OAC Jamaica branch will host an international 

conference in May;

* Sue and I will host an OAC missionary couple from 

the country of Spain in our home in May;

* The OAC national Sketchboard Evangelism Training

(SET) sessions are planned for June;

* Our week­long OAC family conference will take place  

in Indiana during November.

WE THANK YOU, AGAIN, FOR PRAYING AND

GIVING so we can continue on.  We appreciate and

need your help in this way. 
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